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Monthly Board Meeting

Political Book Club 
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President's Letter

Dear League Members, 

Sadly this message is being written as news outlets and social media

sites have once again been flooded with news of violence

perpetrated against mostly Asian American women in an east coast community. It

seems truly horrific that while April is recognized as “Celebrate Diversity Month” on

some calendars, we continue to witness so much violence and hatred in communities

across our country…even here in California … in San Francisco… in Oakland!   But, the

League remains dedicated to our mission: 

LWV is an organization fully committed to diversity, equity, and inclusion in principle and in

practice. Diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI) are central to the organization’s current and

future success in engaging all individuals, households, communities, and policy makers in

creating a more perfect democracy. 

Source: LWV ByLaws 

 

Our League stands with the Asian American Pacific Islander (AAPI) community and our

allies committed to social and racial justice. Fifteen Silicon Valley law enforcement

leaders have united in a statement against the rising incidents of hate crimes against

Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders. We encourage all in our community to stand up

to racism, champion equality, and work to eradicate violence! Let’s work together to

honor and re-commit to our values as a nation built on the labor of immigrants and

respectful of the inherent dignity of all people.  Join community members at the

#StopAsianHate rally on Saturday, March 27, at 11:00 AM outside the Saratoga City

Hall.  

Eleanor Yick, President

Come join the #StopAsianHate rally on Saturday, March 27, 2021, from 11 AM to 12

noon at Saratoga City Hall, 13777 Fruitvale Ave., Saratoga, CA 95070. Public officials

from Campbell, Saratoga, Los Gatos, Monte Sereno, and Cupertino will be in

attendance, including each city’s mayor. Please join us to stand in solidarity with the

AAPI community to denounce these hate crimes.

Bay Area League Day

Catching Up

If you missed it, the Bay Area League Day was on March 6 – the focus was on

Diversity, Equity & Inclusion. The topic was Equity in Action, and speakers included

Fred Blackwell, CEO, San Francisco Foundation; Carolyn Wysinger of the

Commonwealth Club; Darlene Flynn, Oakland; and Zelma Maciel of the San Jose

Office of Racial Equity. Closing comments were provided by Stephanie Doute,

Executive Director of LWVC.

Take a look at the slides here.

You can also watch a video recording of the event here. 

Education News

Cupertino Union School District Parcel Tax

Our League’s Board voted to endorse and support the Cupertino Union School District’s

(CUSD) Parcel Tax Measure A that will appear on a mail-in ballot May 4, 2021. Some

residences in Saratoga are zoned into the Cupertino School District, and only those

residences will receive such a  ballot. In Saratoga,  CUSD serves the Blue Hills portion

of the city, in addition to the whole Miller Middle (Lynbrook High) attendance area that

Saratoga students feed into in West San Jose. Measure A will replace the District’s

current $250 school parcel tax with a new $398 tax per year. Measure A will last for

eight years and requires a two-thirds voter approval for passage. More  information

about the parcel tax can be found here.

Ethnic Studies Model Curriculum Adopted

The California State Board of Education voted to approve the nation’s first statewide

ethnic studies curriculum for high schools, saying the teaching of discrimination and

oppression has never been more important.  The Ethnic Studies Model Curriculum for

high schools was approved after  four years, four drafts, three public vetting periods

and 100,000 comments in the making. The model curriculum, while voluntary for

districts to adopt, is intended to build upon ethnic studies courses already offered as

electives in hundreds of high schools. More information can be found here. 

Finance Drive

Our League’s Annual Finance  Drive has been launched. Last

year, generous contributions from League supporters were

used exclusively to support our local efforts and provided

more than half the funds required for those activities. If  you

have not already done so, please consider contributing to

our drive. Any amount is greatly appreciated! Just click on

the big red button Donate to get started!! 

Water Issues Around The World

Now streaming on Netflix, watch “Brave Blue

World” that features people from Stanford, UC

Berkeley, Orange County Water District, etc., and

others throughout the world and focuses on ways

we can change our water uses to conform to the

immediate crisis.

Meg Giberson, Natural Resources 

First Call To LWVC State Convention

What: The 68th State Convention of the League of Women Voters of California

When: Friday, June 11 - Sunday, June 13, 2021. The morning plenary sessions on

those days begin at 10:00 AM and are scheduled to end at 4:00 PM. There is no

afternoon plenary session on Sunday, June 13, 2021. Workshops and special events

are scheduled from Tuesday, June 8, through Thursday, June 10, 2021.

Where: Virtual teleconference meetings, using Zoom.

Who: Attendance at Convention is open to everyone; we encourage all members to

attend and are eager for the public to come learn about the League. We ask that you

 extend invitations to your friends and contacts.

Why: LWVC meets every other year to conduct business as outlined by the bylaws. See

below for specifics. But just as important, the purpose of Convention is to inspire and

empower Californians to increase their active and informed participation in civic life.

Come meet passionate people from across the state who are making democracy work!

 

Read about the schedule, workshops, special activities, and more on our site:

 http://lwvc.wordpress.com. Continue to check this site frequently for updates.

 

Registration rate for delegates is $75 per person. This gives you participation and

voting access during all plenary sessions and access to workshops, caucuses, plus other

events throughout the week. Our League Board will identify and designate our three

voting delegates. 

Nonvoting attendees are welcome to observe plenary and participate in workshops,

caucuses, and other events at a flat-fee registration rate of $25 per person. Our budget

will pay for ten non-voting attendees. Please contact Eleanor Yick

at egyick@icloud.com if you wish the League to pay your registration fee as a non-

voting attendee. 

Federal Income Tax Filing Date Changed to May 17

The Treasury Department and Internal Revenue Service announced

today that the federal income tax filing due date for individuals for the

2020 tax year will be automatically extended from April 15, 2021 to

May 17, 2021. Read here for more details.

Important Message from LWV US

Friends,

March has been off to a busy start! 

 

Recently, U.S. House passed the For the People Act (HR1) and the George Floyd Justice

in Policing Act of 2021. Additionally, the Biden administration signed an executive

order expanding access to voting on the anniversary of Bloody Sunday. It renews our

hope in the promise of a more just America to see our nation’s leaders’ commitment to

democracy and social justice reform.

 

While there is support and commitment to democracy reform at the federal level, we

continue to witness egregious attacks on voting rights at the state level throughout

the country. State legislators are responding to our nation’s historic 2020 election

season by proposing bills that disproportionately limit access to voting for Black and

Brown voters, students, and those with disabilities. Therefore, the push for the Senate

to pass S1, the Senate bill of the For the People Act, is critical as we continue to combat

these bad bills. The Senate is expected to introduce S1 sometime next week, with a

vote expected in late summer. 

 

Setting standards for redistricting is a major component of the For the People Act,

which is why it is important that we have public participation from members of all

communities in the upcoming redistricting process. On April 29, we will be hosting our

People Powered Day of Action! We are urging every League to participate. This day of

action will be a great way to engage more people in the 2021 redistricting cycle and

promote community awareness of how redistricting works and how gerrymandering

harms communities. Sign up your League today.

 

I cannot sign off without giving a (final) shout out to Women’s History Month. This is a

great time to recognize the day-to-day work, commitment, and struggle of women in

our communities as they fight for equity and justice. It is a great time to reflect on the

great contributions of the women who came before us and those who are leading the

way today. It is also a great time for our country to make history by adding the ERA to

our Constitution. Read our recent blog about the ERA, Make Women’s History: Add

the ERA to the Constitution.

 

Finally, we approach the one-year anniversary of a global pandemic and a national

public health crisis, I encourage you all to take a moment for self-care. The work we do

is critical, but it is important that we also take care of ourselves. Continue to wear your

masks and stay safe!  

 

In League, 

Deborah Ann Turner, MD, JD, LWV President

Climate Change & Water

Poking the angry climate beast...

“The climate system is an angry beast and we are poking it with sticks” said the late Dr.

Wallace Broecker.  Source   

The continuing emission of greenhouse gas (GHG)--despite warnings about

approaching climate “tipping points”— is making our world warmer and with it,

bringing a worsening water crisis.  “Under current trends, demand for water will

exceed supply by 40% in 2030,” according to a U.N. report. Source

The U.N. report suggests we need to do better with less, mentioning decoupling water

use from economic growth; introducing policies to curb demand; reducing agriculture’s

water use through productivity-improving and water-saving methods; and improving

technology to reduce water waste. The U.N. also points out that government

investments in mega-projects like dams, canals, aqueducts, pipelines and water

reservoirs tend to be “inefficient and many of them are neither environmentally

sustainable nor economically viable.”  

And as Professor Richard Frank recently told the LWVBA, “[t]he easiest way to create

new water supplies is by conserving what we have” and “[u]sing our groundwater

aquifers as additional storage…. It is a lot more cost effective and a lot less

environmentally damaging than building new dams.”  Source 

Unfortunately, our local water wholesaler, Valley Water, prefers building a new dam

(Pacheco) and continuing to import water through a proposed, controversial Delta

tunnel, instead of reducing reliance on the Delta for water supplies as California law

requires.  Local wastewater recycling also lags behind, currently producing ~8,960

acre-feet/year (afy), with a local target for ~24,000 afy by 2025.  These amounts pale

in comparison with Orange County’s current production of 112,000 afy potable water

from recycled wastewater, with a target of 145,600 afy in 2023.

Meg Giberson, Natural Resources 

Good News...
New $233 Million Psychiatric Hospital Planned for Adults & Kids
by Kevin Forestieri, Mountain View Voice, 2-23-21

To create desperately needed psychiatric

hospital beds for children and teens in

crisis, Santa Clara County officials last

week unveiled plans to build a new state-

of-the-art facility right in the heart of

Santa Clara Valley Medical Center. 

The 77-bed hospital building, which is

expected to cost $233 million and finish construction by the end of 2023, would

consolidate emergency psychiatric services and inpatient care for those suffering from

mental illness across all ages. The design carves out one unit specifically for adolescent

youth ages 13 to 17, and another for children age 12 and younger.

The breakthrough finally came in 2018, when county supervisors agreed that Santa

Clara County—not a private hospital or outside health care provider—should take the

lead with its own new facility. County Supervisor Joe Simitian, a long-time advocate for

a youth psychiatric hospital, said in a statement that children suffering from mental

health crises should be able to receive treatment in their own community rather than

being forced to travel to Vallejo, Concord, Santa Rosa and Sacramento for care.

Submitted by Eleanor Yick.  For complete article, click here.

Observer Reports

Campbell City Council-March

The City is constructing a new All-Inclusive Play Area at John D. Morgan Park.

 Completion expected in August 2021.

The City Council has begun to look at one area of the city at a time to amend the

General Plan to change "Subjective Standards & Procedures" and  incorporate

"Objective Standards & Procedures" for building and development in accordance with

recent state law changes. A consultant has been hired to aid the city in designing the

update.

The Planning Commission held a study session in March with housing representatives

to discuss barriers to affordable housing development.  The main barriers appear to

be:  cost, lack of local funding, policies & requirements, lack of community and political

will to provide affordable housing and more engagement needed from the community. 

Jackie Costanzo

Los Gatos City Council-February

Town staff presented a review of finances at the midpoint of the fiscal year. A revenue

shortfall was attributed to effects of the pandemic-related economy. Revenue

shortfalls: sales taxes, business license fees, transient occupancy taxes (hotels), Roku

moving out of Los Gatos. Council members approved transferring funds held in reserve

from the 2020 sale of the town property on Winchester Blvd. to use as a remedy for

the revenue shortfall.

Lynda Jandron

Los Gatos City Council-March

March 2:  Council members approved an ordinance establishing a town Finance

Commission, as supported by the majority of voters in the November 2020 election.

This commission has five voting citizen members, serving four-year terms, and

two non-voting town council members. Citizen commissioners must have education

and work experience in business, finance, economics, or accounting. 

March 16:  Town staff and the police chief gave a quarterly update on police reform

measures. They provided ethnicity data collected on all police stops 10/1-12/31/2020.

The county’s Mobile Crisis Response Team representative presented information

about their program. Therapists respond to mental health crisis situations 24 hours, 7

days/week, when requested by law enforcement. 

Lynda Jandron

Saratoga & Monte Sereno City Council-February

Both City Council's of Saratoga and Monte Sereno's have objected to the regional

housing number allocation (RHNA) which would more than double the required

number of housing units projected over the next decade.  The Association of Bay Area

Governments (ABAG), however, approved moving forth under state direction to

achieve these goals with further discussions planned this spring.

Both cities also objected to the rate increase proposed by the San Jose Water

Company which would raise typical household cost from $92 to $117 per month over

the next few years.

Alan Giberson

Saratoga City Council-March

Saratoga, like all cities in the County, is required to update its housing element plans.

Although not due until January 2023, outreach and engagement with city residents is

needed as the current regional methodology requires over 1,700 new housing units in

the city. The website, www.saratoga.ca.us/housing, is available to the public and

includes newsletter, video series, and upcoming community meetings on April 22, April

24 and April 28; there will be opportunities for hosting small group meetings.

The Regional Housing Needs Assessment (RHNA) in the past had a housing unit

allocation of 292 from 2007-2014, then 439 units from 2015-2023, and now calls for

1,712 for the 2023-2031 period.  The 1,712 represents just 1% of the RHNA's plan for

the County of Santa Clara.

Organic waste recycling has to meet more stringent requirements under state law

which may lead to rate increases.

Voluntary compliance with term limits for City Council members and a draft for ballot

measure for November 2022 were discussed.

Alan Giberson

Monte Sereno City Council-March

Monte Sereno City Council heard a presentation from Silicon Valley Clean Energy

regarding time of use (TOU) transition to reduce demand during peak electric use from

4:00 – 9:00 PM by having higher rates during that time period.

The council wrote a letter to the Public Utilities Commission strongly objecting to the

rate increase requested by the San Jose Water Company; the letter cited a 21.47%

increase in one year as an untenable financial hardship.

Alan Giberson

Upcoming League Events

Celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the League

Date: Sunday, September 12, 2021, 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM

Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors Chambers

70 West Hedding Street, San Jose, CA 95110

COVID-19 has really affected this event!  As we want this to be an in-person grand

celebration, we have now postponed it until 2021 with great hopes.  Please note that

this is a NEW date for this celebration event! REGISTER HERE. 

You are invited to join members and friends from all of the Leagues of Women Voters 

of Santa Clara County in a festive celebration of the League's 100th Anniversary.

The evening will also celebrate the San Jose/Santa Clara's League's 75th

Anniversary. Supervisor Cindy Chavez will host this informative event which will

include guest speakers who will be sharing the important work the County Leagues

have accomplished over the years.

Beverages and snacks will be served.
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Board Bytes - March 3, 2021

1. The Board voted to endorse Cupertino Union School District’s proposed parcel

tax ballot measure.

2. The Finance Drive letter is ready to be sent out. This year’s Finance Drive will be

done online only.

3. Tom Picraux is conducting research about converting our League’s tax status to

501c3.

4. The Bay Area League Day was on March 6, 2021. 

5. Amy Vu and Rebecca Schwan are developing upcoming zoom sessions on

computer and internet basics.  

6. Barbara Lea is in the process of forming a racial justice committee. So far, six

people have volunteered to join. 

7. The League is in the process of developing a Civic Education program.

8. The Nominating Committee was activated and has begun work. 

9. The next Board meeting will be on April 7, 2021.

The next Zoom Meeting of our League Political Book Club will meet at 7:00 PM on

Tuesday, April 20.  Please contact Wade Ellis, wade25@sbcglobal.net, if you would like

to join the group.  He will be sending out directions for joining the meeting before then.

This month we reach back almost 250 years to the short pamphlet to be discussed at

the meeting—Common Sense by Thomas Paine. During the 18th century, if you liked

your politics radical, Thomas Paine was your guy.  Paine was the quintessential

agitator.  A British expat and adopted American, Paine was a tireless polemicist who

never met a revolution he didn’t like.  His thoughts on individual liberty were way

ahead of the curve, and his notions were downright Jeffersonian.  Paine’s most famous

work was a pamphlet entitled Common Sense.  Published in 1776, the pro-

revolutionary tract laid out the case for separation from Great Britain and roundly

condemned not only King George III, but also the very institution of monarchy.  The

influence it had was enormous.  To this day it remains a seminal text of American

political thought.

Donate

We rely on dues and donations to support our programs. Please consider making a

donation to our local League of Women Voters general fund now. If you prefer to

donate to our 501(c)3 tax-deductible account please indicate that.

LWV SWSCV BOARD & ELECTED OFFICIALS 2020-21

EXECUTIVE TEAM 

President, Eleanor Yick

Vice Pres/Program, Open

Secretary, Victoria Zhang

Treasurer, Helen Wang

DIRECTORS 

Action/DEI, Qing Bai

County Council Co-Chairs, 

Tom & Danice Picraux

Education Co-Chairs, 

J Reynolds-Grabbe & Anna Song

Health Care, Barbara Lea

Housing/Transp., Liang Chao

IT/Public Relations, Sophia Kao

Membership, Aileen Kao

Natural Resources, Meg Giberson

Observers, Barbara Lea

Social Justice, Barbara Lea

Voter Editor, Rebecca Schwan

Voter's Edge, Tom Picraux

Voters Service, Eleanor Yick

ELECTED OFFICIALS

National

President Joe Biden

www.whitehouse.gov

Senator Dianne Feinstein

www.feinstein.senate.gov

Senator Alex Padilla

https://alex-padilla.com

Rep. Anna Eshoo

https://eshoo.house.gov

California

Governor Gavin Newsom

http://gov.ca.gov

Senator Dave Cortese

http://sd15.senate.ca.gov

Assemblymember Evan Low

http://asmdc.org/members/a28

County

Supv. Joe Simitian

supervisor.simitian@bos.sccgov.org

Supv. Mike Wasserman

mike.wasserman@bos.sccgov.org

Supv. Susan Ellenberg

supervisor.ellenberg@bos.sccgov.org
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